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Summary for Study of Priority Document Exchange by ID5 Office
During the first annual meeting of the Industrial Design Forum, ID5 Offices reached consensus on the importance of improved handling of the national requirements for perfecting the Paris Convention priority claim in industrial design cases through submission of copies of priority documents. So, in 2016, to advance the interests of design stakeholders around the globe, ID5 Offices, at the second annual meeting of the Industrial Design Forum, approved the ID5 Project entitled“Study of Priority Document Exchange by ID5 Offices.”This project is co-led by the United States Patent and Trademark Office (USPTO) and China National Intellectual Property Administration (CNIPA).  

The aim of the project is implementation of electronic priority documents exchange systems and for Partner Offices as well as the feasibility and timing of implementation. The delivery of the project shall consist of implementation of electronic priority document exchange systems consistent with the feasibility study and implementation work plans of each of the Partners. It is contemplated that the priority exchange system need not only be used for Hague Applications but also could be utilized by applicants filing industrial design applications with the ID5 national offices, and eventually beyond. 

In the year 2017, ID5 Offices analyzed the applicants’ demands and compared the potential electronic priority document exchange systems. With WIPO’s strong support, ID5 Offices finally chose the WIPO DAS to realize the electronic priority documents exchange, and a priority exchange scheme among ID5 Offices was conducted.

From 2018, ID5 Offices began to implement WIPO DAS system respectively. CNIPA, KIPO and USPTO started to use WIPO DAS in 2018, and then in 2020 JPO and EUIPO joined WIPO DAS. From 2018 to the end of September 2021, CNIPA has provided 16,680 documents as OFF, and received 17,935 documents as OSF; EUIPO has provided 4,002 documents as OFF, and received 12,370 documents as OSF; JPO has provided 5,869 documents as OFF and received 9,030 documents as OSF; KIPO has provided 11,867 documents as OFF and received 6,322 documents as OSF; USPTO has provided 22,153 documents as OFF and received 14,799 documents as OSF.

Totally，ID5 offices provided 337 documents as OFF and received 337 documents as OSF in 2018; while in 2020 ID5 offices provided 17,676 documents and received 17,860. The changes could been seen in the following graphs:
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Between 2020 and 2021, ID5 Offices collected feedback on using DAS among Partners. Generally speaking, ID5 Offices recommend the WIPO DAS could be utilized by applicants filing industrial design applications with the ID5 national offices, and beyond. Based on the feedback collected, ID5 Offices also discussed with WIPO on the WIPO DAS improvement, which was the discussion points included reduction of time to receive priority certificates, standard format, size of priority certificates, as well as reconciliation of operations. 

Considering all partners had fully joined WIPO DAS to facilitate an efficient and accurate exchange of priority documents for industrial designs, ID5 Offices agreed this project would be considered complete in 2021.

In future, ID5 Offices would continue to share information with WIPO if there are demands for DAS improvement among ID5 Offices. 

